
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

March 14, 2017 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
SUBJECT: Project Cancellation: 

Evaluation of Clean Air Act Inspector Training 
Project No. OPE-FY16-0026 

 
FROM: Carolyn Copper, Assistant Inspector General 
  Office of Program Evaluation 
 
TO:  Lawrence Starfield, Acting Assistant Administrator 
  Office of Enforcement and Compliance Assurance 
 
  Donna Vizian, Acting Assistant Administrator  
  Office of Administration of Resources Management  
 
The Office of Inspector General (OIG) for the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) is 
cancelling its evaluation of the EPA's Clean Air Act inspector training program. This was an 
OIG-initiated project, with an objective to determine whether EPA Clean Air Act inspectors have 
met all training requirements. 
 
During the course of our preliminary research, we determined that the Office of Enforcement and 
Compliance Assurance plans to initiate an internal review of inspector qualifications in April 2017. 
In light of those plans, we are cancelling our evaluation.  
 
Please address any questions to Jim Hatfield, Director, Air Evaluations, at (919) 541-1030 or 
hatfield.jim@epa.gov; or Gabby Fekete, Project Manager, at (919) 541-3537 or 
fekete.gabrielle@epa.gov. 
 
 
cc:  Sarah Dunham, Acting Assistant Administrator, Office of Air and Radiation 

John Showman, Acting Deputy Assistant Administrator, Office of Administration and  
 Resources Management 
David Cozad, Acting Principal Deputy Assistant Administrator, Office of Enforcement and  
 Compliance Assurance 
Mark Badalamente, Acting Deputy Assistant Administrator, Office of Enforcement and 
 Compliance Assurance  

 David Hindin, Director, Office of Compliance, Office of Enforcement and Compliance Assurance 
 Elizabeth Shaw, Career Deputy Assistant Administrator, Office of Air and Radiation 
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Gwendolyn Spriggs, Audit Follow-Up Coordinator, Office of Enforcement and  
  Compliance Assurance 
Lauren Lemley, Audit Follow-Up Coordinator, Office of Administration and  
 Resources Management 

 Benita Deane, Agency Follow-Up Coordinator  
 George Hull, Acting Associate Administrator for Public Affairs  
 Julia Valentine, Acting Director, Office of Media Relations, Office of Public Affairs 
 Regional Audit Follow-Up Coordinators, Regions 1–10 
 Arthur A. Elkins Jr., Inspector General 
 Charles Sheehan, Deputy Inspector General 
 Alan Larsen, Counsel to the Inspector General 
 Kevin Christensen, Assistant Inspector General for Audit 
 Patrick Sullivan, Assistant Inspector General for Investigations 
 Edward Shields, Acting Assistant Inspector General for Management 
 Christine El-Zoghbi, Deputy Assistant Inspector General for Program Evaluation 
 Jennifer Kaplan, Deputy Assistant Inspector General for Congressional and Public Affairs 
 Jeffrey Lagda, Congressional and Media Liaison, Office of Inspector General 
 Tia Elbaum, Congressional and Media Liaison, Office of Inspector General 
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